
North Royalton Band Boosters 

October 15, 2020 

Meeting 

 

 

• Call Meeting to Order 

▪ 7:01 p.m. 

• Executive Board Reports 

o President   Kathy Payne 

▪ Not Present 

o Vice President   Kevin Sexton 

▪ Good Evening, thank you to everyone who joined us for the online 

meeting tonight. 

▪ We currently have a net income of -$11,000. Last year at this time our net 

income was $44,000. We were able to accrue funds due to “paying it 

forward” from previous years. 

• Please consider participating in our various fundraisers. 

o Monies collected help sustain a level of excellence with our 

band. 

▪ The Parent Appreciation night will be a spectacular show.  

• Mr. Vitale will have more information. 

o Treasurer   Carrie Barnett 

▪ We currently have -$11,79274 net income. 

• Fundraising is especially important right now. 

o Band boosters collected $28.80 through Diane Vargo for 

participating in a workshare program with Sherwin 

Williams. 

▪ Uniform refunds have been sent through Key Bank. Please look in your 

mailbox for your refund. 

• $6,475 of refund money was donated back to the band, thank you. 

▪ Please use smile.amazon.com and select North Royalton Band Boosters as 

your charity of choice when shopping online. 

o Corresponding Secretary Michelle Greer 

▪ Please give at least a two-day notice for any email you wish to be sent out 

to band booster members. 

▪ If you are not a Band Booster member by December 31st, you will not 

receive any emails for the second half of the school year. 

o Recording Secretary  Heidi Cmich   

▪ Motion to approve August’s minutes  

• Debbie Sexton and Michelle Greer 

o All ayes 

• Committees 

o Hospitality  Susan Charles & Clarissa D’Onofrio 

▪ No current update. 

o Concessions  Dawn Rembowski, Michael Armbruster, & Jaimie Poplin 



▪ We now have a football game on October 30th and are currently putting 

together a Sign-Up Genius for concession volunteers.  Please consider 

volunteering. 

o Fruit Sale  Sara Amick & Becky Cimino 

▪ The online fruit sale is up and running.   

• Link to the sale will be sent ASAP. 

• Fruit ships directly to recipient.  Prices on the website are slightly 

higher as they include the shipping cost. 

• Please email Sara or Becky with any questions or concerns. 

o Membership  Debbie Sexton & Chris Norwalk 

▪ We currently have 74 members, which is 90 members less than last year. 

• Please consider signing up to be a Band Booster member if you 

have not done so yet. 

• We currently take cash or check along with the membership form. 

• We have $4,400 profit from membership.  Last year we received 

$13,000. 

o 50/50 Raffle              Alla Paul & Julie Bellony 

▪ There will be a 50/50 raffle table set up at the Parent Appreciation Night. 

o Munching for Music Wendy Campbell & Sue Skuza 

▪ We will have a Munching for Music fundraiser on October 28th from 4-8 

p.m. at Chipotle. 

o Spirit Wear  Isabella Starkey 

▪ Spirit wear generated $710 in revenue. 

▪ The Holiday Spirit Wear shop will be open in a few weeks, please check 

your emails. 

▪ You can still order a contest hoodie through October online. 

o Alumni  Pauline Simonek 

▪ No current update. 

 

• New Business  

o October 30th football game- will announce ticket distribution plans when we have 

more information 

• Old Business 

o Uniform fee refund 

• Approve Treasurer Report 

• Report not posted 

• Director’s Report  

o Hello, it is nice to see faces and interact in lieu of posting videos on the website. 

▪ Marching band season has almost come to an end. 

• October 16th big night at the stadium. 

o Parent Preview night 7 p.m. 

▪ Wear layers. 

o Each performance will be done twice, each group (A-K and 

L-Z) performing separately. 

▪ Perfect time for pictures and videos. 



▪ Please consider buying 50/50 tickets during the time 

the group your child does not perform with is on the 

field. 

▪ Membership gear has distributed. 

▪ October 30th the band will perform at the football game. 

• A-K and L-Z will each perform and will stay for one subsequent 

quarter. 

o Folding chairs will be set up so students can view the game. 

o Seniors will stay until the end of the game to play the Alma 

Mater. 

 

▪ We will soon be moving into concert season. 

• Students will be informed regarding tryouts and playing indoors. 

o Plan is to start playing indoors in November.  Remaining 

practices in October will be held outside. 

 

▪ Regarding fundraisers, Band Boosters is a multi-thousand-dollar 

organization. 

• Having a “pay it forward mentality” is crucial for the organization 

and band members. 

• All monies are allocated. 

▪ Photo Buttons are canceled. 

• Meeting Adjourned 

o 8:00 p.m. 


